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Hainford Newsletter 
 
Well another half-term has been and gone it what seems like the blink of an eye. Thank you once again 
for your continued support and I hope that we can all enjoy some better weather once the next storm 
has passed. 
 
Staffing 
We would like to say thank you to Ms Ridgeway for her hard work and support in covering both class 2 
and working with our Year 4s.  
After half term, due to Mrs Mellows continued absence, Mr Cross will continue to teach Class 2 in the 
mornings. We would like to welcome Ms Norton who will be teaching the Yr4s in the morning for 
maths and both the year 3s and 4s in the morning for English. Ms Norton will then teach class 2 in the 
afternoons. 
This arrangement will remain in place until further notice. 
 
Assertive Mentoring 
Just a reminder that Assertive Mentoring appointments will be held on:  
Tuesday 25th February between 3:20pm and 7:00pm 
Thursday 27th February between 3:20pm and 5:00pm 
Appointment signing-up sheets are still available. 
 
Improvement works 
Just a reminder that work to change our old oil-using boiler into a new gas boiler will begin during 
February half-term. 

 
Let’s Celebrate! 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

14th Feb Head of School 
Winners 

Values Award 
Friendship 

Class 1 Sophia Pippin 

Class 2 Lauren Leopold 

Class 3 Jack Gabriel 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hainford VC Primary School  
Hope,Compassion & Responsibilty 
Newton Road 
Hainford 
 Norwich 
NR10 3BQ 
Head of School: Mr Paul Cross 
Email:office@hainford.norfolk.sch.uk         
Telephone:  01603 898359 
‘Part of the Harnser Federation’ 
www.harnserfed.co.uk  
wwww 
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Attendance figures for this half-term were: 

 
CLASS 1- 95.2% 

CLASS 2- 97.6% 

CLASS 3- 97.8% 

 
 
 

 
 

 

Half-term: School Closed Monday 17th to Friday 21st 
 
24th Mon. First day back 
25th Assertive Mentoring   Tuesday 3:20 to 7pm 
27th Assertive Mentoring   Thursday 3:20 to 5pm 
 
March: 
13th Sports Relief (More information to follow after half-term) 
20th Mother’s Day shop 
27th KS1 Tri-Golf (More information to follow after half-term) 
31st Rocksteady Concert 

 
Easter Holidays 

 
May 2020 
Throughout May: KS1 assessments 
11th-15th Key Stage 2 (Yr6) SATs Week 
 
 

 
 

Thank you for all your support  
  
 

NG, P 


